
 

City of Wilson, NC. 
 

Addendum 1 

Please send inquiries and questions 
about this RFP to: 

RFP: 2023-55 – Demolition Services – 1615 
Ward Blvd. 

Ricky Wilson RFP Due Date: 1/10/2024 at 2:00 pm 

Purchasing Manager 
rvwilson@wilsonnc.org 

Contract Type: Demolition Services 

 

Failure to acknowledge and return this addendum may subject your bid to be rejected based on the 

below information. 

 

Vendor: ____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Question 1: Has an asbestos survey been done on the building located at 1615 Ward Boulevard? Yes, 

this building was surveyed and came back clean with no ACM. This report is referenced as an 

attachment to the RFP. 

Question 2: It was mentioned that outlying islands would need to be removed discussed at the pre-bid 

meeting, can you provide further detail on what is included? It has been determined that any outlying 

islands will not be included in this demolition. To clarify the demolition will include only the curb and 

guttering connected to the building area. 

Question 3: Will the grease trap need to be removed or does it stay? The grease trap will need to be 

removed by the awarded demolition contractor. 

Question 4: Does the shrubbery and trees need to be removed? Yes, they do. Any trees, shrubs, 

landscaping within the immediate building/curb/gutter area will need to be removed.  

Question 5: Does the light pole within the immediate building area stay or is it to be removed in this 

demolition? It needs to stay. The awarded demolition contractor will need to work around it. 

Question 6: Is there any sedimentation or erosion control plans for this particular demolition? No. 

However, standard safety precautions are to be observed during the entire demolition process. 

Question 7: Are there any utilities that we will need to have capped or need to be turned off? Before 

the awarded contractor starts the demolition, the City contact will verify that all utilities are capped 

and cut off. Also, a utility locate will be done before work begins. 

Question 8: There are storm drains in the immediate area. Are there any requirements as to prevent 

debris from entering the storm drains? There are at least two storm drains close to the Ward Blvd side 

mailto:rvwilson@wilsonnc.org


of the property. All storm drains need to be protected from debris during the demolition process. This 

can be done using any method deemed appropriate by the awarded demolition contractor. (i.e./drain 

socks, etc.) 

 


